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The Honourable Victor Dominello MP 
Minister for Customer Service 

Ms Felicity Wilson MP 
Legislation Review Committee 
Parliament of New South Wales 
Macquarie Street, Sydney NSW 2000 
Or by: Legislation.Review@parliament.nsw.gov.au 

Dear Ms� �\b-� 

Our reference: COR-04108-2020 

Thank you for your correspondence about Digest No. 16/57 of the Legislation Review Committee. 

Please see below responses to the issues raised by the Committee in relation to the Personal Injury
Commission Bill 2020. 

Trespasses on personal rights and liberties 

Right to a fair hearing and right to an appeal or review 

Under clause 52 of the Bill, the Personal Injury Commission (the Commission) may decide to resolve

a matter without holding a conference or hearing, if it is satisfied that it has been provided with sufficient 

information. This may impact on the right of parties to a proceeding to be heard as to the matters in

dispute. This is particularly the case given that decisions of the Commission under the Workers 

Compensation Acts are generally final and binding, and not subject to appeal or review. 

The Committee acknowledges that the Bill has broader aims of facilitating the just, quick and cost 

effective resolution of proceedings, and the Commission must be satisfied that it has sufficient 

information before it makes a decision. However, given the provisions in question are coupled with 

limited appeal rights, the Committee refers this matter to Parliament. 

Response: 

Clause 52(3) of the Personal Injury Commission Bill 2020 (Pie Bill) states: 

"If the Commission is satisfied that sufficient information has been supplied to it in connection 
with proceedings, the Commission may exercise functions under this Act and enabling legislation 
without holding any conference or formal hearing." 

This clause does not introduce new arrangements for any scheme. It is drafted in the same terms as 
the current s 354(6) of the Workplace Injury Management and Workers Compensation Act 1998, 
section 104(6) of the Motor Accidents Compensation Act 1999 and section 7.46(6) of Motor Accident
Injuries Act 2017. 

Section 354(6) of the Workplace Injury Management and Workers Compensation Act 1998 provides 
that if the Workers Compensation Commission (WCC) is satisfied that sufficient information has been 
supplied to it in connection with proceedings, the wee may exercise functions under that Act without 
holding any conference or formal hearing. This provision applies to the wee at both the arbitral and 
presidential appeal levels. 
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